
GOVERNMENT RESPONSE TO THE REPORT 0F TH1E STANDING COMMITEE ON FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND
INTERNATIONAL TRADE

conimitment of $15.3 million for the Great Lakes Region Demobilization and Reintegration
Programme. CIDA intends on maintaining strategic support during tie transition period.

Given the extent of DRC's humanitarian disaster, this situation reniains; a priority of CIDA's
Humanitarian Assistance Program. This humanitarian assistance addresses the areas of basic needs
and protection of the civilian population. Canada is also participating actively ini efforts to improve
coordination of the humanitarian systemn in the DRO. Approximately $ 10 million bas been allocated
for 2003/04 ini response to the hunianitarian disaster i Uic eastemn DRC (including Ituri) and needs
throughout the rest of Uic country. Morcover, Canada continues to urge Uic parties to the confliot to
respect international humanitarian law and is stressing Uic importance of full, safe and unhindered
humanitarian access and Uic protection of civilians, including humnanitarian personnel.


